
DOCKETED 
Docket Number: 24-ALT-01 

Project Title: 
2024–2025 Investment Plan Update for the Clean 

Transportation Program 

TN #: 259651 

Document Title: Bruce Hata Comments - Light Duty Hydrogen Station Funding 

Description: N/A 

Filer: System 

Organization: Bruce Hata 

Submitter Role: Public  

Submission Date: 10/22/2024 4:08:46 PM 

Docketed Date: 10/22/2024 

 



Comment Received From: Bruce Hata 
Submitted On: 10/22/2024 
Docket Number: 24-ALT-01 

Light Duty Hydrogen Station Funding 

The lack of funding for the light duty hydrogen station infrastructure is a big concern. 
From 2013's PON-13-607 and 2015's GFO-15-605 grants which started the buildout of 
a true infrastructure, one could see the possibilities with the first generation equipment. 
With 2019's GFO-19-602 we really saw a vast improvement with multi-dispenser and 
higher capacity stations. Although the pandemic hampered installations and the 
equipment from the OEMs were not operating as expected, after a couple of years of 
fixes, we saw the vast improvements over the Gen1 stations.  
 
However, due to the drastic cuts in the LCFS credits and the increase costs over the 
past couple of years, expansion has virtually come to a halt. Only two stations opened 
in 2023 and only one of four opened this year is operational (due to Iwatani's issues with 
the station equipment).  
 
Is the CEC willing to let the past eleven-plus years go to waste? Are you willing to let 
the only option to BEVs falter? Please increase the available funds per station, 
especially with GFO-19-602. With Shell return of $41 million, make use of it so that 
expansion can resume. The trust of FCEV drivers must be restored and that can only 
happen with building new stations and the price of hydrogen being lowered with more 
favorable LCFS credits.  
 
Regards,  
B.Hata 


